STATEMENT BY ZIMBABWE ON THE OCCASION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW OF THE REPUBLIC OF BELARUS: 4 MAY 2015
Mr President, 

Zimbabwe welcomes and thanks the delegation of Belarus for their report on the steps that the county has taken to promote and protect human rights since the first cycle review in 2010.

It is noted that Belarus has promulgated laws such as the Trafficking in Persons Act, designed to protect and rehabilitate victims of human trafficking and the International Labour Migration Act, which guarantees equal rights for migrant workers in Belarus.

The Government’s social welfare policies, which are characterised by a high level of budget outlays for benefits and allowances for citizens, have ensured significant progress in eradicating extreme poverty and hunger, achieving universal primary education, promoting gender equality and empowering women, reducing child mortality and improving maternal health.

Belarus has put in place a human rights educational awareness programme.  For example, human rights training workshops are held for law enforcement officials, prosecutors, judges and journalists.

With regards to its international  obligations, between 2011 and 2014, Belarus  presented  its national periodic reports to the Committee on the Rights of the Child, Committee on the  Elimination of Discrimination against Women, Committee against Torture, Committee on the Elimination  of Racial Discrimination and Committee on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights.

We recommend that Belarus should:
· Conclude domestic processes relating to signing the Convention on the Rights of  Persons with Disabilities; and 

· Consider the establishment of a national human rights institution in line with the Paris Principles.

Thank you, Mr President.

